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Rabbi Dudaiôs Message 

A Question of Balance. 

  

In the Jewish calendar, the month of 

ELUL brings the year to a close.            

It reminds us that it is that time of the 

year again. This is that time we take a 

hint from the zodiac sign of the scales / 

balance.  Caution: The zodiac is just a 

physical symbol of heavenly/celestial formations, it has no 

spiritual or religious meaning in Judaism (there is no room 

for any kind of superstition.) The balance reminds us that 

the season is one where our lives are once again in need of 

Re-weighing, Re-evaluating and Re-prioritizing. 

 

On one side of the scale, we pile-up all of our physical 

life, one that in our culture is lived at breakneck speed, 

and every minute of every hour is used to pursue all the 

physical "things" that we think we want, whether we 

really need them or not.  After all, we have to stay in the 

race and we have to keep ahead of our relentless         

competitors.  On the other side of the scale, we put our 

meager spiritual achievements, and, with very few        

exceptions, most of us discover to our dismay that in our 

total absorption with our physical world we have barely 

given any attention at all to our spiritual life and the scales 

tip heavily in favor of the physical.  Something must be 

done to restore Balance!!!! 

 

We Jews are lucky that our calendar comes to the rescue 

by giving us the two most precious months of Elul and 

Tishrei.  Elul slows us down from our mad dash and 

Tishrei gives us the most awesome Holidays ð Rosh    

Hashanah & Yom Kippur, Sukkot, and Simhat Torah to 

name a few.  These holidays are the embodiment of the 

energy of Renewal, Rebirth, Love, Forgiveness and Joy.            

 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 3 
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NEWS 

WHATõS NEW?   
      

     Well, I guess I should start with me, since thereõs    

a lot new in that regard!  This is my first issue as 

newsletter editor.    My husband, Howard , and I are 

new members of Bõnai Zion  é and new to living in 

Key West é we bought a home here & joined CBZ 

about a year ago.  We still have a home in Jersey 

also and we òcommuteó back & forth.  We are in    

Key West every month, usually for about 10 days, 

and will be òin townó next from Rosh Hashanah 

thru Yom Kippur.  Howard & I hope to see many of 

our fellow CBZ -ers at synagogue services during the 

Holidays. Please remember that, with our                

monthly coming -and -going, Iõll definitely need 

help staying informed ñsoñkeep in touch with me 

about synagogue  and congregant happenings.  

 

      Obviously, what else is new is the upcoming      

Jewish New Year.  Get ready by checking out the 

schedule of Holiday Services (on page 3) including 

Yizkor, Rabbiõs article (which begins on this page to 

the right) and the  holiday shul meals to be shared 

following Services (see the Kiddush column on                

page 5).  In this New Year, our synagogue will con-

tinue with many of the programs that  represent CBZ 

life ñ with many beginning anew at this time ñ see 

the  back page for the start -up dates of Friday night    

services and FLC classes.  There will be new projects as 

well ñread all about it in the Presidentõs message   

on page 2.  

 

     The Hebrew word for new is òchadashó.  This term 

also has the connotation of freshness & renewal.       

As Fall approaches and the High Holidays  draw 

near, may we all feel renewed in the things we do 

(whether they are indeed brand new or if they are 

tried & true.)  May the New Year bring sweetness        

to you and yours .  SHANAH TOVAH.  

˫ˣ˪˷,   

Elyse  
 

THE CBZ NEWLETTER IS PRODUCED BI-MONTHLY  BY ELYSE SPIALTER.                    

SEND WHATEVER YOUôD LIKE  TO SHARE TO ELYSE AT 

ElyseCBZ@gmail.com                                                                           

DEADLINE For Nov/Dec Issue is Oct. 15th! 

 

September / October 2009 



 

Presidentôs Message 

 Hello.  I hope you all had a pleasant, relaxing summer.  Itõs been a quiet one in         

Key West, especially regarding hurricanes.  Hopefully, that will continue over the 

next few months as we prepare for and observe the High Holy Days for which we  

always have spiritually moving services.  One new event on the horizon is                   

collaboration with the Tropic Cinema for a Key West Jewish Film Festival.  We also 

hope to unveil our collection of photos from the early days of Jewish Key West.            

If you are interested in participating in any of our activities, volunteering to teach in 

our religious school, or doing anything else with Bõnai Zion, please contact me and 

Iõll connect you with the appropriate member of the Congregation.  So, welcome 

back if youõve been away.  Come by and join us for a Saturday service, food and                    

fellowship at the oldest and friendliest synagogue in South Florida. 

      Shalom, Fred Covan 

                                                                                      Committees @ CBZ                                                                                                                                                                                           
Fund -Raising  Yarzheit    Family Learning   Ritual   Finance   Cemetery  Kitchen                                                     
Sheldon Davidson Committee            Center    Committee   Committee  Committee  Committee                                
Francine Kreinces Si Stern  Liz Young   Rabbi Dudai  Si Stern  Sheldon Davidson Rebetzen Nadia Dudai                   
Maxine Makover Sheldon Davidson Rabbi Dudai   Justin Kawaler  Fred Covan Fred Covan Yael Hermelin                                    
Susie Savitch Mare Contrare      Dr. John Kreinces  Dr. John Kreinces Sheldon Davidson Bounce Margil Kelly Klitenick                                  
Debbie Schlein         Bounce Margil Eileen Kawaler Kenny Weschler Mae McMahan                               
Alan Solomon Historian  Membership Committee  Sid Wharton  Mae McMahan                                                                                                       
Barbara Webb Jack Einhorn Alan Solomon     Liz Young                                                                                                                                             
Shoshana Lichtenstein                                                                                                                                                                                       
   LLLETETET   USUSUS   KNOWKNOWKNOW   IFIFIF   YOUYOUYOUôôôRERERE   INTERESTINTERESTINTEREST   INININ   JOININGJOININGJOINING   AAA   COMMITTEECOMMITTEECOMMITTEE!!!   

Please remember, CBZ is a volunteer organization with no ñpaid office staffò é  

If you call & get the office answering machine, 

please leave a message & someone will get                        

back to you as soon as possible or contact                                           

CBZ thru our  Website (see below)! 

www.bnaizionkw.org ð THE CBZ WEBSITE ñ The Place for Information about Your Synagogue  

*If you donôt visit the CBZ website on a regular basis, you are missing a treat---our own Bounce Margil, the siteôs Web Master, has done a 

wonderful job re-designing the website with more changes yet to come. 

*Click your mouse on a link to get current information about the High Holiday Schedule, how to remember the memory of your deceased 

parents and other loved ones by having their names inserted in the Yizkor booklet that will be used during the Yom Kippur services, and 

whom to contact to put a friend or relative on the Misheberach list. Just a click away is all the latest news from Israel.  

*By clicking on the icons on the first page of the website, you can read about the history of CBZ and the arson that may have destroyed 

part of the synagogue building but never its spirit. For those who have not received a hard copy of the bi-monthly Newsletter, you can now 

read it on lineðitôs crammed with news about upcoming events such as Shabbat dinners, special services, and kiddushes, member                 

birthdays & anniversaries, donation acknowledgements, current yahrzeit lists and special messages from the Rabbi & CBZôs President. 

*If you would like to make a contribution to CBZ, please use the form provided on the websiteðitôs really easy to print. In addition, the 

website has an informative article on how competent estate planning can allow you to make a bequest to CBZ and possibly save on 

ñdeath taxesò at the same time. Just click on the phrase ñRemember CBZ in your Will.ò Are you interested in reviewing information about 

CBZôs cemeteries? If so, just click on the Cemetery Matters icon. 

*Weôd love to hear from you and read your comments or suggestions about the website or suggest changes. Just contact Bounce Margil.  

His email address is: CBZWebDesigner@bellsouth.net ðALSO, IF YOU NEED INFO, SEND AN E -MAIL TO THE WEB-MASTER!  

*Thereôs plenty to read and enjoyðso, we invite you to visit our website. See you there!                                                                          

      THANKS  TO SHELDON  DAVIDSON  FOR HIS HELP IN CRAFTING  THIS WEBSITE ARTICLE  

Bounce, Ooo LaLa and Daniel  
Ȱ4ÈÅ &ÁÍÉÌÙ #ÏÍÅÄÙ 6ÁÒÉÅÔÙ 3ÈÏ×ȱ  

Available for Parties, Weddings, Bar & Bat Mitzvahs,  
Camps, Schools & Special Events.  

From the Keys to New England, we cover the east coast!  
If you need great entertainment  

give us a call .... 305-294-6379  
or www.BounceandOoolala.com  
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Sincere Thanks  
to Karen Grant -Margil for                       

her dedicated years                                  
as newsletter editor                             

(and a special thank you from Elyse  
for Karenõs transition assistance!) 



Rabbi Dudaiôs Message (CONTINUED  FROM  PAGE  1 ) 

 

The very essential building blocks of life as it should be.  This period of Elul / Tishrei also brings us God's 

promise of Consolation, Comfort and Love, that we need following the sapping negative energy of destruction 

we went through during the previous six weeks (which included our saddest day, Tisha B'Av, the 9th of Av.)   

In the same way that we offer consolation and comfort to the bereaved, God heals our pain, Re-energizes us 

with the energy of Renewal and Rebirth, then fulfills His promise to us to grant us Forgiveness on              

Yom Kippur and seal us in His Book of Life. 

 

To complete the season, we celebrate the Festival of Sukkot -Tabernacles.  Here we are filled with new energy 

of Joy and Thanksgiving for all our good achievements of the past and those we hope to accomplish in the 

future. This Festival allows us to connect with the rest of God's creation and taste the flavor of Unity &             

experience a glimpse of what a Redeemed World is likely to be.   

  

May this New Year bring you and your loved ones Blessings of Spiritual and Physical Healing and Restore 

you to Harmony and Balance. 

  

LeShanah Tovah Tikatevu VeTechatemu, 

Rabbi Shimon Dudai 

  

High Holiday Services  

 

Rosh Hashana   

* Friday evening / September 18 / Services at 7:00 pm  

* Saturday & Sunday / September 19 & 20 / Services at 9:00 am  

 

Yom Kippur   

* Kol Nidre / September 27 / Services at 7:00 pm  

* Monday  / September 28 (YIZKOR)  / Services at 9:00 am   

 

Sukkot   

* Friday evening / October 2 / Services at 7:00 pm  

* Saturday / October 3 / Services at 9:30 am  

* Friday / October 9 (Hoshanah Rabbah) / Services at 9:00 am  

 

Erev Shemini Atzeret  

* Friday evening / October 9 / Services at 7:00 pm  

 

Shemini Atzeret / Simchat Torah   

* Saturday  / October 10 (YIZKOR)  / Services at 9:30 am   

Enhance your familiarity with 

and enjoyment of the Services.       

Purchase Amen! Amen! Amen! - 

the Rosh Hashanah CD created 

by Dr. John Kreinces (CBZõs    

volunteer Cantor) - with                           

a c c o m p a n y i n g  1 8- p a g e                          

i l l u s t r a t e d  b o o k l e t  o f                            

translations and transliterations.   

The CD is available for                   

twenty-five dollars; all proceeds 

are donated to Congregation 

Bõnai Zion.  Call the synagogue 

office at 305-294-3437 or e-mail 

John at Pipedance@mac.com 

 

Thanks to Dr. John Kreinces for his efforts                                                           

in getting this Newsletter into your hands! 

SHANAH 

 TOVAH!  3 

Thereõs still time to get your copy                

before the High Holidays begin! 



MAZEL TOV !  

SEPTEMBER WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES  

    5   Eileen and Neil Farr  

    8   Barbara and Creighton Webb  

    15   Susan and Brian Savitch  

    16   Deborah and Pete Rutskin  

    26   Susan and David Samrick  

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS  

3  Karen Leonard  

4  David Hawtof  

6   Bonnie Levin  

 David Moore  

 Yael Hermelin  

 David Shield  

8  Albert Zuckerman  

 Steven Tallent  

11  Loui Franke  

12  Jason Sonnefeld  

15  Freddie Linder  

18  Ralph Tallent  

19   Sharon Zahav  

21   Sid Goldman  

23   Barbara Webb  

 Guy Hermelin  

24  Sam Danger Klitenick  

27  Annie Mermelstein  

 Karen Grant -Margil  

30   Rich Maun  

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS  

6  John Kreinces  

8  Robert Goldman  

10  Clara Liszt  

12   Eleanor Appel  

 Rebecca Stern  

16   Eileen Kawaler  

 Vera Schiff  

17   Avi Dudai  

 Daren Oppenheimer  

20  Noah Jett Goldberg  

24  Pam Kessler  

25   Robbie Sher  

 Issac Simmons  

26  Rabbi Shimon Dudai  

27  Lillian Tallent  

28  Nicholas Cheyne Goldberg       

31  Kenny Weschler   

MAZEL TOV  

to Kelly & Richard Klitenick  

and Family                                                      

on Sam becoming a Bar Mitzvah! 

TREES OF LIFE  
Designed by renowned synagogue artist Sanford Werfel; enhancing the beauty                                 

and grace of our Sanctuary é the branches form the Hebrew words 
 òEtz Chaimó and the stones at the roots are symbolic of the Twelve Tribes of Israel . 

The golden leaves and stones may be inscribed to highlight or commemorate                       
joyous occasions,  including births, weddings, anniversaries,                                                 

graduations, & Bar or Bat Mitzvahs  

Perform a mitzvah é 

Buy a Leaf  for $180 or  

Foundation Stone  for $1500  

Please contact Mae McMahan  at 296 -9669 to purchase  

  Sincere Thanks to Simi & Eyai Emanuel                                                                       

for their purchase of 4 leaves:                                                                                                                   

In Honor of Life, Health, Happiness,                                                                                 

1. Ami Emanuel, 03 -25-1981                                                                                             

2. Leigh Emanuel, 07 -10-2000                                                                                                    

3. Hela Emanuel, 5 -22-1986                                                                                       

4. Eve Emanuel, 12 -22-2001                                                                                      

Love, Simi & Eyai Emanuel  

WELCOME                                                 
to new members  

Mildred Varon &                                   

Mindy B. Ault!  

 

The Bõnai Zion GIFT SHOP 

Key Westôs Only Judaica Store 

Gifts for festivals, Bar & Bat Mitzvahs, babyôs births,     

house -gifts, birthdays, anniversaries & more!   

Special items for your Jewish home and Jewish life                                             

including Tallit bags and new mezuzahs!  

Hours by appointment  

Call Mae McMahan (296 -9669) or Nadia (1 -786-877-0118)  

Thanks to everyone who shopped in the Gift Shop recently  

é including Sheldon & Deborah Mermelstein  

and Eyai & Simi Emanuel  
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Help continue the Bnai Zion tradition 

of sharing a lovely Shabbat meal after    

services with fellow CBZ-niks é           

to sponsor a KIDDUSH                                                               

or help in the kitchen,                                    

contact Rebetzen Nadia                              

at 786-877-0118                                          

or Rebetzennd2004@aol.com 

Thanks to Rebetzen Nadia for her  work in 

the kitchen and to the volunteers          

who have assisted her.   

Thank you to the following for              

sponsoring a Kiddush in August:  

Sid Wharton & Wayne Dapser  

In celebration of 10 years in Key West 

Fran & Dr. John Kreinces  

In celebration of Franôs birthday 

Yael & Arnold Hermelin  

In celebration of Benôs Bar Mitzvah 

ððððððððð- 

9/19 - Rosh Hashanah Kiddush 

Sponsor:  Fran & Dr. John Kreinces 

and Si Stern 
 

10/3 - Sukkot Kiddush 

Sponsor:  Kelly & Richard Klitenick       

In celebration of Samôs Bar Mitzvah 

YOM KIPPUR Break -Fast                                            
September 28th (Monday)                                                   

following Neilah & Havdallah services  

HIGH QUALITY CUSTOM AREA RUG  

11ô5ò x 16ô2ò overall dimensions.  Gently used.  

Can also be used as a wall hanging.                         

Originally $10,000.  Now $4500 or OBO.              

TO BENEFIT CONGREGATION BôNAI ZION.                              

Available to see; serious buyers only.                          

Call CBZ Board member Alan Solomon                             

305-294-4071  

Heartfelt Thanks to the following for their                                          

Contributions to Bnai Zion 

    Kiddush Sponsors  Memorial Board Plaques         
 Sidney Wharton  Clara Liszt 

 Linda & Peter Rysman  Bruce York 

    Betty Caplan & Jeff Caplan                                                     

    Neal Ruchmam 
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Yarzheit Donations From é 
  In Memory of ... 
****************************  
Dr. David Moore 
 Simon Moore                                
 Herman K. Moore 
 Evelyn Moore Cohen 
Deborah & Sidney H. Goldman  
 David H. Kay (brother) 
Ronit Berdugo & Eric Dickstein 
 Ziggy Weinreib 
Sally & Arnold Young 
 Dora Lewinsky Cohen 
 Ethelyn F. Lewinsky 
Gwen & David Hawtof 
 Emanuel Hawtof 
Michelle & Jeffrey Green 
 Mother of J. Green 
Annette Ring 
 Samuel J. Spies (father) 
Sheldon Davidson and                       
Susan H. Server 
 Celeste W. & Jack C. Horberg                  
 Betty Davidson 
Ken Weschler  
 Beloved mother Estelle 
Clara Liszt 
Ronald Liszt 
 Beloved Sam 
Lillian & Ralph Tallent  
 Mother & Grandmother 
Carol & Phillip Wilks  
 Betty Goldstein 
Maureen Freedman                                                                
 Ann Freedman 

Contributions acknowledged in this 
issue include those made through 
August 10th.  Those made after 
that date will be recognized in 

future issues of the newsletter. 

IDF  

RAFFLE 

Rabbi urges our show 
of love for the soldiers 
of Israel and support 

for the security of          
Israel through                   
participation in                 

this project! 
 

$18,000                       

CASH Prize! 

Support the                        
Israel Defense Forces 

by purchasing a                      
$100 raffle ticket                             

ññññ                                                       
One person can buy an 
unlimited # of tickets                   

OR more than one             
person can buy one ticket 
é  everyone can be part of 

this effort! 
ññññ    

*Only 999 tickets                  

being sold. 

*Drawing on 12/9/09    
at Aventura Jewish Center. 

* Order form to buy ticket(s) 
is on the synagogue website                                
(or get copy from synagogue)  

*Any questions?                                         

Call FIDF office at 

 305-354-8233 

NEWS FLASH!!!!! é               

CBZ received a $5000      

contribution from        

Bubbieôs Bubba Bingo!! 

 

FLC needs     

volunteer                     

teachers/helpers!    

Details on the last page  



 

September  2 / 13 Elul  Estelle Weschler 
September  4 / 15 Elul  Rose Grossman 
September  5 / 16 Elul  Laura Anne Katz 
September  6 / 17 Elul  Fredric Sherman 
    Betty Everett 
    Sally Lewinsky 
    Lawrence Merrick Portnoy 
September  7 / 18 Elul  Alex Levin 
September  8/ 19 Elul  Herbert J. Savitch 
September  9/ 20 Elul  Herb Gordon 
    Irving Eric Lowenstein 
September  10/ 21 Elul  Abraham Ehrenfeld Rabhan 
    Dorothy Fine Tauber 
September  11/ 22 Elul  Rubin Appel 
September  12/ 23 Elul  William Mendell 
September  13/ 24 Elul  Esther Mermelstein 
    Nathan Estroff 
    Moishe Katz 
    David Friedlander 
    Harriet Frances Erlich Fine 
    Harold Gendler Miller 
    Deborah Serling 
September  14/ 25 Elul  Joe Pearlman 
September  15/ 26 Elul  Teja D. Gerth, M.D. 
    Chas. Kissel 
    Betty Davidson 
    Edward David Zahler 
September  16/ 27 Elul  David Lynn Roumm 
September  17/ 28 Elul  Dorothy Glassburg Ochroch 
September  18/ 29 Elul  Jacqueline Rabhan Steiner 
    Harry Raskin 
    Victor Klubeck 
September  21 / 3 Tishrei Robert Levitt 
     Rose L. Mulberg 
September   22 / 4 Tishrei Celeste W. Horberg 
September   23 / 5 Tishrei Frances Muriel Narren 
September   25 / 7 Tishrei Ruth Mazur 
September   26 / 8 Tishrei Lillian Goodsmith
     Ida Raskin Manning 
     Annie R. Einhorn 
September  27 / 9 Tishrei Arthur Silver 
     Rose Harriet Friedlander 
September  28 /10Tishrei Josef Klein 
     Feiga Kram 
     Isadore Holtsberg
     Siggi Weinrich 
     Karl Klein 
     Liebl Klein 
     Jacob Cwei 
     Betty Lipkin 
     Bella Cwei 
     Sarah Prager 
     Lana Cwei 
     Ilse Wasserman 
     Sue Cwei 
     Mayer Cwei 
     Anne Baron 
September  29/ 11 Tishrei Bernard Kurman 
September  30/ 12 Tishrei Louis Meyer Feldman 
     Perry Goldman, M.D.

         Rose Cohen 
                     Abe Rosenthal 
    

September 2009 
Elul 5769 / Tishrei 5770 

October 2009 
Tishrei / Heshvan 5770 

 

October  1 / 13 Tishrei  Donald Harry Pearlman 
October  2 / 14 Tishrei  Dr. Edward A. Arnold 
    David L. Rosenthal 
    William H. (Billy) Appelrouth
    Leah Katz 
    Rabbi Abraham Schwartz 
October  3 / 15 Tishrei  Katherine Goldblatt 
    Arthur Mizner 
    Marilyn Kippelman Matsil 
    Herman Fine 
    Raphael ñRayò Tenner 
    Leroy L. Appel 
October  4 / 16 Tishrei  Myer Lipman 
    Ethel Baer  
    Aaron Baron  
October  5 / 17 Tishrei  Dr. Louis Serling 
October  7 / 19 Tishrei  Martin Cohen 
October  8 / 20 Tishrei  Anson Klauber, Jr. 
    Byrdie Zahler 
October  9 / 21 Tishrei  Hannah Rifka Hultsberg 
    William Klein 
October  10 /22 Tishrei  Sidney Einhorn 
October  12 /24 Tishrei  Bernard Traub 
    Minnie Horowitz 
October  13/ 25 Tishrei  Sarah Zwirler 
    Clara Zwirler 
    Deborah Krathen 
    Ida D. Wilks 
    Esther Kawaler Zwirler 
October  14 / 26 Tishrei  Charles Helberg  
    Harry Rosenthal 
October  15 / 27 Tishrei  Milton Silverman 
    Richard Leonard 
    Joseph Hyman Levy 
October  16 / 28 Tishrei  Pearl B. Einhorn 
October  17 / 29 Tishrei Harriet Yellin  
    Lena Koston 
October  18/ 30 Tishrei  Morris Jacob Levin 
    Celia Aronovitz 
    Benjamin Berkowitz 
    Murray Moses Levy        
October  20/ 2 Heshvan Florence Gordon 
    Louis Traub 
October  21/ 3 Heshvan Harry Goldberg 
    Bernard Coira 
October  23/ 5 Heshvan Benjamin Goldblatt 
October  24/ 6 Heshvan Harold P. Rubin 
    Aaron Nathan Mermelstein 
October  25/ 7 Heshvan George Kirschner 
October  26/ 8 Heshvan Mary Lipkin 
October  27/ 9 Heshvan Sam Rosenthal 
October  28/10 Heshvan Arthur C. Melaided 
October  29 /11 Heshvan   Isadore Green 
       Eugene Tosk 
October  30/ 12 Heshvan   Sophie Lurie 
       Meyer Redlich 
October  31/ 13 Heshvan   Susan Morris 

Yarzheits  
In most instances the dates listed                                               

are the Hebrew dates of death 
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Yizkor Book 2009 
 

This year CBZ is again publishing a Yizkor Book 
of Remembrance to be distributed prior to the 
Yom Kippur Yizkor service.  This book will  

contain the names of the departed and                         
those who remember them. 

 
A minimum contribution of $100 is requested for 

no more than five (5) decedents remembered.  
For each name after five (5), there will be an 

additional charge of $18 (chai).  Thus, the cost 
for 6 names would be $118 and so forth.  All 
funds will be used for the shulôs ongoing support. 

 
Please mail your list of names & check (made 

payable to CBZ) to CBZ, 750 United St.,                
Key West, FL 33040 or to Sheldon Davidson, 
P.O. Box 1801, Key West, FL 33041-1801.  

Please print the word Yizkor on the memo line of 
your check.  The Board of Directors would like 
everyone to participate and if for any reason you 
are unable to send a check at this time, please 
contact Sheldon by phone (305-296-3560),                

fax (305-295-3568) or                                                             
e-mail  (shdavidson38@yahoo.com) 

 
 

Your list of names must be                     
received by September 10th!     

   
 

A ñYizkor Contribution Formò was mailed but 
should you be unable to locate it, you will find a 

form on the CBZ Website 
(www.bnaizionkw.org)                                                    

that you can print & use if youôd like. 
                                 

Sincere Condolences to é 

W a r r e n  B e n j a m i n  a n d                          

Mare   Contrare on the passing                  

of Warrenõs mother,                      

Micky Benjamin.  

The family of Leonard Ross ,     

i n c l u d i n g  w i f e  L o i s .                   

Leonard and Lois were active 

CBZ members; Leonard was a  

former Treasurer.  

Kim Gordon on the passing of her 

sister, Oriana Cherin.  

Carrie Helliesen on the passing of 

her mother. Anne Ackerman.  

Many thanks to Sheldon Davidson for compiling                  

the lists of Yarzheits, sending notices out and                       

maintaining the Memorial boards.  You can                       

contact him at Shdavidson38@yahoo.com                              

ððððððððððð-                      

A volunteer is needed to assist       

Sheldon with his Yarzheit work.   
PLEASE CONTACT HIM TO OFFER HELP!     
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Geriatric Care Management  

of the Florida Keys  

òHelping You Remain Independentó  
 

Phone 305-304-3462 Fax 305-294-8485  

Caremanagement1@Bellsouth.net  

KeysGeriatricCareManagement.com  

Roberta Markow, R.N., CMC, Director   

yoga space   
of key west   

georgia siegel, director  

ððððððððððð 
316 1/2 simonton street     305-292-9656 

www.yogaspaceofkeywest.com 

yogayoga@aol.com 

 

Many thanks to             
Judith and Stan Zabar for 

their donation of                   
Zabarõs wonderful coffee!   

Now our Sabbath        
Kiddush  luncheons are 

even more fabulous   
thanks to them!  

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE 

 

SUPPORT 

 

OUR 

 

ADVERTISERS 

 

BECAUSE  

 

THEY 

 

SUPPORT 

 

US! 

ððððð 

Running an ad in the 

newsletter is a great 

way to support CBZ!   

Interested é  

please e-mail to 

ElyseCBZ@gmail.com 

for more info 

 

1460 Kennedy Drive      (305) 293-9876 

www. ParadiseDentalCare.com  


